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Memo 

To: All Families 

From: KCCE Management  

Re: CUPE Labour Update 

Date: Friday November 4, 2022 

Dear Parents, 

Thank you for your understanding as we navigate through the provincial CUPE labour 
negotiations and its impact on our programs. The health, safety and well-being of our children and 
staff will always be our main priority. 
 
At this time, we are being told by our school board partners that due to the uncertainty of how 
long the labour negotiations between CUPE and the Government of Ontario will continue. As such, 
if an agreement is not reached between both parties over the weekend, starting on Monday, 
November 7, 2022, and for the balance of any further job action by CUPE, our Before and After 
School Programs will remain CLOSED and we will keep you updated as information is received 
from the school boards. 
 
Please note that our three childcare centres (Christ The King, St. Monica, and Carnegie) will 
remain open with normal operating hours of 7am-6pm, except for Carnegie CCC. Due to the 
operational needs and staffing at YRDSB it may be necessary for us to close our program early.  
 
We understand the inconvenience this may cause to many families, as the need for childcare is 
important for all. However, we are not able to offer a full day PA Day type program as instructed 
by the Ministry of Education on instructional school days. Please be sure to follow us on all social 
media platforms for regular updates 
 
       Kids Connection Care and Education 
 
       @kidsconnectionce 
 
        @kcce_yr 
 
Thank you in advance, 
KCCE Management Team 
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